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Dear friends of FEISA,

During this month of October, we are starting to work on the budget for next year.  It’s a time to think carefully about what we are doing, to evaluate how we’re getting on and to plan ahead for what we need to do to develop the ministry. This is why I’d like to share some thoughts with you. 
FEISA opened its doors in 2000 but it really started many years before with a vision, which we believe came from God’s heart: to bless Paraguayan young children and to meet the country’s need for well trained Early Years teachers, who also share a Christian world view. 
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Against all the odds, this vision is now a reality and FEISA has been functioning for 12 years!  Our mission is to train Early Years teachers, encouraging our students to grow in their relationship with     God, if they are already believers, and to present the gospel message of salvation to them as opportunities arise, if they are not.
[image: image9.jpg]colin@vourtt.myzen.co.uk



       [image: image1.jpg]


      [image: image2.jpg]


      [image: image3.jpg]



According to our founder, Miss Murphy, “There were many difficulties to be faced before we could inaugurate FEISA.  We lacked a curriculum, teachers, classrooms, furniture, books: in a word everything!  However, God was at work and the seed [of the vision] was germinating.”
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The coming year 2013 also promises to present us with many great challenges.  Amongst them are:

· To create new educational proposals

· To devise a curriculum based on competence in different areas

· To give more emphasis to a Christian worldview by employing a chaplain for special occasions but also to help us all think biblically about the subjects we study and teach

· To develop the reading project, which we’ve told you about before

· To give the students opportunities to participate in activities which will help towards the transformation we all long to see in Paraguayan society 

· To deepen the sense of institutional unity between staff and students, and also with the Anglican Church of Paraguay

· To strengthen our links with our donors

· To obtain new donations

On a very practical level, we also need to make various improvements to our infrastructure: to change some of our air conditioners which have outlived their working life span, to repaint the classrooms, and to buy seats for our conference room, amongst other things.  
As the fees we are able to charge the students cover only 70% of our present budget, we really need to obtain the support of new national or international institutions, and of private individuals, if we are to meet all the challenges I have outlined above.

Miss Murphy told us that when FEISA was preparing to open, “We [Miss Cooper and she] went to England for a few months to speak with different churches and to share the vision.  We returned to Paraguay half way through the year with only £200, but with many contacts with different Christian Educational Trusts, and even more important, with various people who were willing to support us in prayer.”
We in FEISA at this moment very much continue to need your prayers and offerings and we are very grateful for them.  However, we know above all things that it is God who sustains us and that this ministry really depends completely on Him.  I want to share with you some words that encouraged Miss Murphy in starting FEISA, and I want to declare that they are just as applicable today as they were 12 years ago!  

She said,”The Lord gave me an encouraging word from Revelation 3: 8 ‘See, I have placed before you an open door which no one can shut’.  I realized that FEISA had been birthed in God’s heart and that He was more than able to provide all that we needed.”
I feel in my heart that Jesus is presenting us with the same question He asked of Marta, Lazarus’ sister, when He said, “I am the Resurrection and the Life …Do you believe, this?”
My reply is, “Yes, I believe.  I believe that You continue to live and to give life to those who believe in You.  I believe FEISA is an instrument through which others may experience Resurrection and Life”.
Ana



· For each student and member of staff who has passed through our classrooms

· For the faithfulness of all those who heard God’s voice and obeyed it in starting FEISA

· For each and every one of those who have accompanied us through these years with their prayers, their work and their offerings

· That God has allowed us to play a part in extending His Kingdom in Paraguay, through training teachers with a Christian worldview.


· For faithfulness and commitment from each member of our administrative and teaching staff in forwarding FEISA’s vision

· For each of the many challenges we are facing in 2013

· For much wisdom as we produce the budget for next year.
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